
October 1, 2024 

September 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We are glad to report that things have gone well with the beginning of our paperwork. I was 
successfully able to change our address with INM (immigration in Mexico), which I have learned is 
not something to take for granted. We greatly appreciate your prayers regarding this matter! We still 
do have to change over some other things to our new address, and we still must renew our residency 
this month. We would ask that you join us in praying that all would go smoothly with these 
processes. 

As we have worked on settling in to our new house, we have been able to help Bro. Miller as he and 
his church built some new pews and a platform for their church. This was a great opportunity for me 
to learn some new things from Bro. Miller regarding construction on the mission field. We are 
currently lining up some other projects to work together on in their church, and we would appreciate 
your prayers that work would go smoothly and that the Lord would protect those involved in this 
work. 

Also during September, México celebrated its independence on the 15th and 16th of the month. We 
greatly enjoyed our first time getting to see the festivities and decorations, and given that Querétaro 
is where the war started, we found magnificent decorations and light displays all around town. We 
also greatly enjoyed celebrating with the Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad church family on the evening of 
September 15. I was able to join with other men in the church in preaching short sermons, and we all 
enjoyed the food during the fellowship time after the service. 

Again, I cannot overstate our gratitude for your faithful prayers and financial support. We count it a 
great privilege to serve the Lord in this beautiful country. As we near the first anniversary of our 
arrival here, we simply ask that you continue to pray that God would continue to help us and use us 
here. 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Safe move to 

Querétaro 
• Completion of some 

move paperwork 
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Residency renewal 
• Move paperwork


